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Please keep the following in your 
prayers. Remember them with  

a card or phone call. 

 

§ Pray for the peace of Jerusalem 

§ Pray for our nation 

§ Officers of the Haines City Police Department 
§ Leadership of First Christian Church 
§ US Military Personnel Throughout the World 
§ Health Concerns: Florence Roberts, Leo 

Woodward, Jeanne Burkins, Bob Fain, Lorena 
Roberts, Jean Stanley, Martha Criss, Bill Bryan, 
G. R. Whiting, Pat Lincoski, Gary Sheldon, Fern 
Cisky, David Peterson, and Dorothy Goodman  

§ Gene LaBrie - praying for a miracle 
§ Don Carey - undergoing radiation  
§ Pete Jarrett - awaiting test results 
§ Charles and June Sweigart - traveling mercies 
§ Gary Pillsbury - prostrate surgery set for Tues-

day at Heart of Florida Regional Medical Center       
§ Dorothy Douberly - personal concern; sister of 

Elaine Ogburn 
§ Lucille Flanders - recovering from leg surgery; 

sister of Yvonne Evans 
§ Mary Ann Fahnle - inner ear tumor is growing 

again; Nancy Cope‟s sister-in-law‟s sister 
§ Nickolas Thompson - new thyroid meds; neph-

ew of Nancy Cope 
§ Bob Schwanzler - transferred to a skilled nurs-

ing facility; brother of Nancy Tourville 
§ Kristen Stoltz - job search; her dog, Jaxson, re-

covering from surgery; daughter of Don Stoltz 
§ Larry Powell - health concerns; brother-in-law 

of Bob and Jody Murphy 
§ Chuck - health concerns; brother of Carol Casey 
§ Bev Polk - battling cancer, prayers also for her 

husband, James; Carol Casey‟s cousin and her 
husband  

§ Danae Bryan - health concerns; friend of Anne 
Jarrett 

§ Geraldine Simmons - health concerns, friend of 
the Jarrett‟s 

§ Rev. James Collins  -  battling cancer 

The First Christian Church of Haines City (DOC)      
705 South 14th  St.     Haines City, FL  33844     
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WANDERING WEST WORD   
     I suppose it is a continuation of a thought I had a year ago or so.  I had met someone local-
ly who was working in the service industry and she told me of the difficulties she was having 
and how rarely she could take days off, much less a vacation without the real threat of losing 
her job.  She was not connected to any church, using Sunday to play catch-up to the work at 
home that went undone during the six days she was working.  She spoke of how she would 
like to take a trip with her Mom and her two kids to Gatlinburg but didn‟t see any way possi-
ble. 
     Why not raise money for her and with her boss‟ consent, provide her funds for the trip and 
to cover the cost of lost wages, ensuring that she would have a job to come back to?  The gift 
would come from the church as part of our Centennial Celebration and we would offer it 
simply as a gift of grace and an acknowledgement of her service to the community.  Although 
I shared the idea with others, I didn't pursue it any further.  I was thinking that maybe once a 
year we could select someone from the community and make their life better with such a gift 
of grace. 

     The thought surfaced again a couple of weeks ago when I noticed a server at a fast-food 
restaurant displaying some incredible people skills.  Part-time, minimum-wage job, after 
school, not looking to get rich and yet, what if, one night while at work, he/she was handed an 
envelope with a small cash amount or a gift card from the church, expressing our thanks for 
him/her being a difference maker in people‟s lives?  And what if, we asked the church to nom-
inate someone they have observed with such qualities, and that each month,  we draw a name 
and surprise that individual with a gift of grace? 

     Well, a little while ago, in a search for inspiration for this column, I picked up an older is-
sue of The Christian Century and there was a story about Pathway Church in Wichita, Kansas 
who opted this past Easter to forego the money they usually would have spent promoting its 
Easter Sunday Service through mailings and TV ads and instead spend the $22,000 to help 
families pay off medical debts.  Each of the 1,600 families who had their debt liquidated re-
ceived this note: “We‟re Pathway Church, we may never meet you.  But as an act of kindness 
in the name of Jesus Christ your debt has been forgiven.”  Using RIP Medical, an organization 
that abolishes debt by buying it at pennies on the dollar, the church‟s investment of $22,000 
alleviated $2.2 million in debt. 

     Can you imagine receiving a card with that note enclosed?  Some may question that this is 
simply the Church trying to buy goodwill and hoping to attract some of those 1,600 families.  
Pathway Church would beg to differ.  Granted, hearing positive news about a church is a rare 
thing these days.  But I am proud of this church and its outreach not only out into the commu-
nity but also out into the world.  Who would you nominate? 
 

See you Sunday!  
Gary 
 



DID YOU WELCOME... 
Oscar and Margaret Fowler, Bonnie Voorhees, Danae Bryan, Yvonne Walker, Mike and Jill 
Doll, Joe and Cathi Krstulich, B. J., Sonya, and Luther Barnes, Kieran Sequin, Brendyn Camp-
bell  and Mackenzie Criss. 
 
                                                          THANK YOU NOTE 
From Karen Bailey: 
 

WOW, where do I begin to express my sincere appreciation to this 
congregation and Pastor Gary for such thoughtfulness and generosity 
over the years?  My retirement celebration was an absolute blast. Of 
course there were a few who could not join in the fun for various rea-
sons, but I thought of them.  Some have moved on or upwards to 
heaven, but I still see their smiling faces and miss them.   
 

Love always, Karen.  God bless you and keep you safe. 
 

SWEIGART’S RETURNING HOME 
We have been blessed to have Charlie and June Sweigart with us over the years but on Monday, 
June 10, they will be boarding a plane to return to Pennsylvania to live in an Assisted-Living 
Facility in the community where they once lived.  In fact, the facility sits directly behind their 
old home.  We hope to see them this Sunday, June 9, to send them off with our wishes and love! 

 
HEADING OFF TO CHURCH CAMP SOON 

“Summertime and the living is easy…”  There is still time to register for summer church camp 
but you need to hurry!  So far, we have six youth and adults heading for either a week-long 
camp or a weekend camp at The Retreat at Silver Springs.  This will mark the first time that 
Kristen Swigart will attend as a Counselor-In-Training for a week of camp.  A summer church 
camp experience has been transformational for so many youth in their spiritual growth and so 
that is why our church picks up the full cost of registration.     
 

NEW STUDY BEGINS SUNDAY ON ANXIETY 
With the Community Bible Experience in our rearview mirror, the Adult Sunday School class 
will begin a 6-week class focusing on Max Lucado‟s book, Anxious for Nothing: Finding Calm 
in a Chaotic World, starting with an introduction on June 9, at 8:45 a.m.  Books will be handed 
out and a short introduction into the study will be offered the first week and the class material 
and assignments will follow over the next five weeks.  Lucado explores God‟s promises in Phi-
lippians 4:4-8 and shows that while anxiety is part of life, it doesn‟t have to dominate life.  Each 
class features a 20-minute teaching session by Lucado.  See you Sunday! 

 
25+YEAR MEMBERS TO BE HONORED PENTECOST SUNDAY 

Continuing with our Centennial Celebration, we will be honoring church members who have at 
least 25 years of membership with us on Pentecost Sunday, June 9.  A great way to celebrate the 
birth of the church is to honor those who have been instrumental  in keeping the dream alive that 
was shared in the early 1900‟s to have a Christian Church in Haines City.  Not only will these 
members be recognized during the service, they also will be our guests of honor at a reception to 
follow the service in the Fellowship Hall.   

 

(Showing Up...continued from previous page.) 
We continue to hold in prayer all of those affected by these recent storms; and we give thanks 
for first responders, ministry partners, and other expressions of the Church that reach out and 
offer support in times of need.  To donate, please visit our website and designate your gift for 
“US Storms and Fires.”  Week of Compassion ensures that your gift goes where it is most 
needed to support relief and recovery in the wake of disaster; immediately, and at every step 
along the way.  
 

With gratitude, 
Rev. Vy T. Nguyen, Executive Director 
 

GROWING MORE DISCIPLES EVERY DAY 
We have more Sunday to receive your gifts 
for the Pentecost Special Day Offering as we 
received $87.00 last Sunday, June 2.  This 
annual offering is used to help our new 
church movement continue to take root!  
Since 2000, we have striven to establish 
1000 new congregations by 2020 and that 
goal is in sight because of the funds generat-
ed by the Pentecost Special Day Offering.  
Each year, half of this offering stays in the 
local Region where it‟s collected to start and 
uphold new churches. In the Florida region, 
we have a several new church starts envisioned but need the funds provided by this offering.  
The other half is used across the United States and Canada by New Church Ministry to support 
the recruiting, assessing, training and coaching of new church leaders at events like Leadership 
Academy.  Our church planters remain committed to answering God‟s call . . . to serve their 
neighbors, spread the gospel, and make more Disciples.  Please help our new church movement 
continue to take root, bear fruit . . . and grow more Disciples every day!  
 

SUPPLY OF BATH TOWELS REPLENISHED FOR TALBOT HOUSE 
Hoping to collect 100 new bath towels for the ministry of The Talbot House in 
Lakeland to support their work with the homeless community in the month of 
May, we were 56 towels short heading into the last Sunday.  On Sunday, May 
26, we rose to the occasion by collecting 58 towels, bringing the total to 102 
new bath towels, 3 beach towels, and an assortment of wash cloths and hand 
towels.  FANTASTIC!  Three days later, the towels were delivered to an appre-
ciative ministry which spoke of the poor condition of the towels that were in 
use each day, as more than 80 residents take a shower each day.  The following 

Sunday, we received an additional 6 bath towels that will soon join the others, making a grand 
total of 108 new bath towels.  The Outreach Ministry wishes to thank everyone who brought a 
towel or two.  We may look for other ways that we can partner with The Talbot House during 
the year as the city of Lakeland just provided them land and two apartment buildings they are 
hoping to convert into low-rent housing for the homeless, many of which are veterans.  But 
until then, THANK YOU! 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001deOSQuIg57M3oa0EPIfVEytDOgOZWLevrG5d8OQ_RteVpnF-lFQECpsxAP_s4k0ENeYnniOpQMImL1fsz5R7QsyxjSDU7KyO6rtSdYzQGHdPt4y6jux39jcsRwOoaHmwqyKRXluw20c97w4KEiPAeTn8UuifmDF-cGsjLKSWm3WGnaDQ3IQ6vzU-jy67zRYx&c=rOGO0dPNyzDKmUZMhiBA2EN9BnYzk91QN


WEEK OF COMPASSION UPDATE - May 21, 2019 
Showing Up: Being the Church After Disaster  

 

 
 

Lewis Christian Church in Kansas sustained significant damage to 
their roof.  Pastor Rhonda Glenn says that local firefighters re-
sponded immediately.  Not only did they cover the roof on the out-
side: they helped secure the interior of the sanctuary against further damage by moving furni-
ture, and covering the organ and piano.  In addition to help from the fire department, the congre-
gation also received support from city workers, farmers, and other neighbors.  Everyone worked 
together to help clean up.  Pastor Glenn notes that in a larger city, they would have incurred a 
much larger burden of expenses; but in their small community, the whole town pitched in to 
help.  
 

The congregation is not yet sure what the scope of recovery is going to be.  Due to the high vol-
ume of calls from recent storms, the insurance agency is not able to send an adjustor immediate-
ly to assess the damage.  Fortunately, everyone is coming together in the meantime, and the 
church is resilient and prepared to move forward.  They held worship services on Sunday in a 
different part of the building; and members showed up, showing great resolve to get through this 
together.  
 

Pastor Glenn says that receiving a solidarity grant from Week of Compassion is a great affirma-
tion that they have the care of the wider church as they move through this process and prepare 
for what‟s ahead.  Meanwhile, Pastor Colton Lott of First Christian Church in El Reno, Oklaho-
ma, received a call from his church administrator to turn on the television.  When he did, he saw 
members of his congregation being rescued from their home.  Like many of their neighbors, they 
were stranded by floodwaters in the aftermath of a recent tornado.  
 

“Tornadoes are so scary, so that‟s what we‟re prepared for,” said Rev. Colton. “But the local 
officials always say „„flooding will be worst of it.‟”  That has turned out to be true for several 
families in his congregation: some with water in their basement; one rescued by boat; and anoth-
er, having saved all of their livestock but now dealing with the loss of crops and expensive farm 
equipment.   A single flood can cause many different kinds of loss; which means many different 
kinds of recovery.  
 

Rev. Colton says it means something to him that the first call he received was from Week of 
Compassion Executive Director, Vy Nguyen.  Colton was also contacted by other Disciples pas-
tors in the region, and ecumenical colleagues from his community.  He says the many responses 
are a wonderful expression of Church, and what we can do together when we live into our call-
ing to be community across time and space.  
 

                                                                                                               (Continued on next  page) 

Over the past few days, severe 
storms, tornadoes and subsequent 
flooding have caused widespread 
damage across the Midwest and Tex-
as. Several of our congregations and 
local communities have been affect-
ed. 

 

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION MINISTRY CALLS MEETING 
Charting out plans for the summer, the Christian Education Ministry will meet Sunday, June 9, 
following the reception after worship.  Ministry Team members are invited to come with ideas! 

 
                                              GREAT RESPONSE FOR HANDBELLS!   
With confidence of having enough money to cover the costs of refurbishment of 
our 3-octave set of handbells, the Worship Ministry gave the go-ahead to seek 
authorization from the handbell company to put us on the repair schedule for this 
summer.  The costs have increased since our initial quote over a year ago so we 
will continue to raise funds until July 15 as we will also seek to find out why the 
costs increased so significantly in such a short period of time.  The good news is 
that bells will be ringing long before Christmastime this year and you made it happen!  Thanks to 
those who gave small and large gifts!     

 
AV/SOUND TECHNICIAN NEEDED 

Health issues making it difficult for Norm Wetmore to climb the stairs into the sound booth and 
the need for back-up has led to a call for any volunteers who have computer knowledge and ex-
perience with a sound board to help out on Sunday mornings.  If interested or just need more in-
formation, see Norm Wetmore or the minister. 

GENERAL FUND REPORT 
Summary - MAY 2019 

 

Balance as of  April 30, 2019  
 

                                                       $  3,328.56 
 

Income - May  2019  
 

                                                    + $15,419.00 
 

Expenses - May  2019 
 

                                                     - $19,406.67 
 

Balance as of  May 31, 2019 
 

                                                      - $    659.11 

STEWARDSHIP REPORT   
May 26, 2019                                                          

General Fund - $2,040.00                                                                                  Attendance - 70                         
Use of Facilities - $150.00 

Dinner - $210.00 
Handbell Fund - $789.00 

Mission - $100.00 
 

June 2,  2019 
General Fund - $3,560.00                                                                                  Attendance - 65                                     

Use of Facilities - $495.00 
Handbell Fund - $75.00 

Dinner - $20.00 
Pentecost Offering - $87.00 

Stephen Ministry - $80 
Week of Compassion - $10 


